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NEW FEDERAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSING VITAL COMPONENT 
 

Washington, DC, November 4, 2011 — Leaders of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators 
(NCOIL) today expressed frustration that the makeup of the Federal Advisory Committee on Insurance 
(FACI) formed by Treasury is missing a key perspective—that of a state lawmaker. 
 
Rep. George Keiser (ND), NCOIL president, said today, “I am disappointed in the FACI selection process.  
The committee is overrepresented by regulators at the expense of legislators.” 
 
“As legislators have the last word on insurance public policy, it seems odd that Treasury and the head of the 
Federal Insurance Office (FIO) have neglected to include the vital presence of state legislators on FACI,” 
asserted Rep. Bob Damron (KY), immediate past president of NCOIL. 
 
“NCOIL is nonplussed that FACI composition does not acknowledge legislative expertise," noted NCOIL Past 
President Rep. Brian Kennedy (RI). “NCOIL leaders have gone on record in support of the current NCOIL 
president as a FACI member.  The fact that those determining membership have overlooked a leader of a 
key insurance legislative organization—an 18-year state legislative veteran and a long-term state insurance 
committee chair—is baffling.  State legislators play a key role in submitting insurance legislation on behalf of 
the state insurance departments, and no insurance legislation would ever be adopted without state 
legislators performing their important role in the legislative process.”  
 
Incoming NCOIL President Sen. Carroll Leavell (NM) went on to say, “I question the rationale of those who 
have chosen to ignore legislative experience in a group that is supposed to reflect national insurance 
expertise.  This again raises concerns voiced by legislators that FIO may be subject to mission creep and 
could suggest a yet greater and unwarranted federal involvement in insurance.” 
 
The Treasury Department announced the establishment of FACI in early May.  FACI was passed to serve as 
an advisory committee to FIO, housed in Treasury.  Members will serve two-year terms and are expected to 
meet regularly in Washington, DC. 
 
NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation 
and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible 
for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at 
www.ncoil.org. 
 
For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-687-0178 or Washington, DC, Office at 
202-220-3014. 
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